Dear Parent / Carer
[bookmark: _GoBack]I hope you are well and had a break from home schooling over the half term holiday. 
We welcome the Government announcement that all students are to return to school from Monday 8th March and are looking forward to meeting all of our young people and being able to provide face to face lessons again. In order for us to ensure that all staff and students can return safely, we will continue with the measures that have been in place since the start of the year and students are familiar with. In addition to this, the Government has announced the following additional measures:
· Staff and students are to wear face coverings in all areas, including classrooms, as a temporary extra measure, which will be reviewed again at Easter. We will contact parents regarding students exempt for medical reasons (in accordance with government guidelines) so that we can update our records in school.
· Staff will continue to be provided with twice weekly testing which can take place at home.
· All secondary school students will take three COVID-19 tests as they return to the classroom from the 8th March at existing school testing facilities. After the initial programme of three tests in school, students will be provided with two rapid tests to use each week at home.
As a school we have already set up our own test centre which is currently being used successfully by staff and students on site. We are awaiting the detailed guidance on how the student testing will take place and will then need to develop our plan for how this can be scaled up for 1200 students. It is likely that students will return in a phased approach over a number of days to allow the testing to take place and once I have more information regarding this, I will provide you with an update.
Your continued support during these uncertain times is greatly appreciated.
Mr A Bridson
Headteacher

